Unapproved Minutes of the Regular Meeting
of the Faculty Senate, Dec 2, 1993

Senators Present: Anderson, Asanbe, Byrd, Calovini, Christian,
Deitrich, Dillion, Glass, Gore, Gotcher, Hagewood, Harris, Magrans,
Matthews, McCluskey, Myers, Noel, Phy-Olsen, Richards, Robbins,
Robison, Salama, Shaffer, Tatham, White, C. Woods, N. Woods, Yarbro
Agenda for the meeting was approved.

Minutes for the Nov 11 meeting were approved as amended.
REPORTS AND COMMUNICATIONS

Dr. Butler reported that:
1. material for second year retention has gone to the President.
2. Harvey Blanck will be retiring this year.

3. APSU has gotten excellent publicity in the Chronicle for Higher
Education in an article on the 20th century classroom.

4. the state has sufficient funds and legislative authorization
for a 4% raise in January, but the executive may hold the raise to
2%. He is gravely disappointed in this development. He pointed
out the this does not effect the merit and equity raises.
Academic Council:

The council has acted on several revisions to requirements.

African American Student Leadership Conference:

Director of the African-American Cultural Center, Dr. Stovall,
discussed future and past activities at the center.

Dean’s Council:
The council has met and discussed several issues.
SACS Visit on Feb. 7-10:

A}

The coming visit was discussed and faculty was encouraged to be
open and honest with the representatives of SACS.

OLD BUSINESS

Parking

Danielle White reported on the use of temporary handicap parking
permits.



NEW BUSINESS

Smoking Policy

This matter was refereed to the Faculty White Committee.



